## Roman Catholic Diocese of Burlington Office of Youth and Young Adult Ministry



April 30, 2018

Mario Constable Array of Hope 180 Old Tappan Rd Building 2, Suite 2, 2nd Floor Old Tappan, NJ 07675

Dear Mario,

Peace in Christ this day! I wanted to thank you again for bringing Array of Hope to Brattleboro, Vermont, March 3 of this year. It was nice meeting you and your team and working with you through the program's implementation. Your video illustrations, personal witness stories and solid and positive presentation of the Catholic faith were all done very well. We are moving toward more programming that can include the whole family and the Array of Hope well provides this ministry opportunity – I am most grateful for this aspect of the program.

Thank you again for all you do for the Gospel and I hope and pray that your team will continue to grow in faith, hope and love as you bring Christ's light to our world today.

Sincerely,

Bill Gavin

Director of Youth and Young Adult Ministry

Carri

Diocese of Burlington